

MAYHILL JUNIOR SCHOOL

The Bury **Odiham** Hook Hampshire **RG29 1NB**

Telephone: (01256) 702973

Email: adminoffice@mayhill.hants.sch.uk

3rd January 2024

Headteacher: Sarah McGillivray

Dear Parents and Carers,

Year 4's topic this Spring Term continues to focus on the history of the Anglo-Saxons and Vikings. To support this work we have organised a trip to Butser Ancient Farm. During this trip the children will have the opportunity to learn about the Anglo-Saxon Empire and its impact on Roman Britain and to experience elements of the culture and life in Anglo-Saxon Britain.

The trip will take place on **Thursday 18th January 2024**, leaving Mayhill at 9am and returning by 3.15pm. Should we experience any delay due to traffic you will be informed by email. We are asking for a contribution of £21.00 per child to cover the cost of workshops and transport. This trip is part of the curriculum and as such, it is important that all children attend.

The children need to come to school in a school uniform top. They can wear their own long trousers, old trainers and a coat – but we do request their usual uniform shirt/t-shirt and school jumper. We suggest waterproof trousers and wellies if the weather is bad. They will need a morning snack, packed lunch and a water bottle (no glass, fizzy drink, nuts or chocolate please).

If your child is entitled to free school meals, you will not be expected to pay for this trip. However, we do require you provide consent online via SCOPAY. If your child is entitled to free school meals and you would like your child to have a school packed lunch, please indicate on the online form.

Any medicines, including travel sickness tablets, must be labelled and given to your child's teacher; along with a medicines permission form which can be obtained from the school office. The children will not need any additional money as we will not be visiting a shop.

Please provide consent and payment via SCOPAY by 18.30pm on Friday 12th January 2024.

If you have any queries about this trip please get in touch with your class teacher.

Yours sincerely,

Mrs Lavers, Mrs Collis and Miss Scholes

Year 4 Teachers



Wellis.

